Che Universitn of Oklahoma
Norman, Oklahoma

TE ATHLETICS
INTERCOLLEGIATE December 9, 1937

Dear Coach:

Thank you very much for mailing me the first
. edition of your new book., It is a beautiful looking
thing on the outside, and I am anxious to get to the
inside of it some evening soon.

I had already bought one a month ago and
received it along with your review copy. Not having
any use for two and desiring to put the extra one in
circulation, I gave it to Mac and Bruce and when I
left, the Scotchman a minute or two ago, he was up to
his ears in your chapter about the game where Skinny
Johnson was flown from Oklahoma City to Lawrence. 1I'll
let you know later how he liked it,

With best wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Harold Keith,
hksgf Director Spor'l:s Publicity

Dr. F.C. "Phog" Allen,
Ba.sketball Coach,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kans,



